Board of Assessors Department Annual Report 
Chairman/Mark F. Murphy 
Clerk/Maureen H. Bleday
3rd Member/Philip Shapiro
Debbie Robbins - Assessor
Lisa Ciampa – Office Coordinator
Janice Barba – Administrative Assistant

Mission 
The Board of Assessors is responsible for the assessment and administration of all local taxes provided for by the General Laws of Massachusetts.  The primary function of the Board is to determine the value of all real and personal property located with the Town of Westwood.  The Board is required to assess all property at its full and fair market value as of January 1 of each year.   

The Assessor’s Office continued with another active and demanding year.  The commercial development took a slight rise along with residential continuing to grow.  The office continued to update all property record cards, including ownership, building permits and adjustments to valuation as needed.  The Department of Revenue again certified values and approved the new tax rate resulting in all Quarterly tax commitments and warrants for the collection of taxes being generated on time.  The office also continues to fill all requests from residents, commercial inhabitants and other Town offices for abutters, mailing list with labels and motor vehicle exemptions.  Personal exemptions and Abatements were reviewed and granted in a timely manner and processed on time.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]Motor Vehicle Abatements for fiscal 2017 totaled $116,606.02

The tax rate for fiscal year 2017 was $ 14.57 Residential/Real Property and $28.20 Commercial & Industrial/Personal Property

The total personal exemptions for fiscal year 2017 were:

Exemption Type			Count 				Total Tax Amount
Clause 22 – Veterans			46				$18,400.00
Clause 22A – Veterans		1				$750.00
Clause 22C – Veterans		1				$1,500.00
Clause 22E – Veterans		19				$19,000.00
Clause 37A - Blind			11				$5,500.00
Clause 41C – Senior			10				$10,000.00
Senior Work Program		54				$81,000.00



The Office also underwent some staff changes this year.  MaryAnne Carty left the office to go work in the Towns Veterans Office and we wish her luck in her new position.  With that we welcomed Janice Barba as our new Administrative Assistant.  Janice’s experience working in the Selectmen’s office and most recently Community and Economic development will be a major asset to the Assessors and we gratefully welcome her.
This year we also say goodbye to Board Member Michael Krone as he resigned due to relocating out of town.  Michael has served as a Board member for over 25 years and has proven over and over again to be asset to the Town of Westwood.  His dedication and friendship will be missed but we all wish you a Happy Retirement.
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